From: Miguel Hemsworth

**Sent:** 15 November 2021 11:46

To: Local Plan

**Subject:** 300 new homes on the green belt of Lymm

Dear Sir/Madam,

I recently became aware of a plan to build 300 new homes in the Lymm Green Belt.

At a time when traffic through the village is already at an all-time high, with public services like GP practices and schools already stretched to the limit, I struggle to see the logic behind this. Lymm's character comes from being a relatively small, quaint village, easily accessible from neighbouring cities like Warrington or Manchester. This draws in tourists, which undoubtedly bring benefit to the village helping sustain traditional commerce. I fear that the development of 300 new homes will simply accelerate the transformation of Lymm into a drab suburb of Warrington.

From an environmental point of view, such a development can only worsen the air quality as a result of increased traffic. Like so many other Cheshire villages, Lymm village centre is quickly becoming a throughway for traffic, especially during rush-hour.

I ask that you take these points into consideration when deliberating on the planning application.

**Best Regards** 

Miguel Hemsworth



## Disclaimer:

Esta mensagem é confidencial e é exclusivamente dirigida ao destinatário. Se não é o destinatário desta mensagem agradecemos que imediatamente o comunique ao remetente e a elimine. É expressamente proibida qualquer divulgação, cópia ou distribuição não autorizada desta mensagem bem como a possibilidade de uso do seu conteúdo.

The contents of this email and all attachments are confidential and intended to the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient please inform the sender immediately and delete this e-mail. Any unauthorised disclosure, copying or distribution of the contents of this e-mail or any action taken there-on is strictly forbidden.